
Seasoned in the face of the Meeting June 11th, 2023.  
 
The last few years have been tenuous for SAYMA and many monthly meetings for many reasons, 
including the COVID pandemic and yearly meeting conflicts. In the midst of this, Memphis 
Friend Adrian Mehr has been doing impactful, meaningful, and reciprocal work for SAYMA, 
himself, and the monthly meetings. He has worked to strengthen and reestablish relationships. 
This is a vital connection that is needed as we see the ongoing loss throughout SAYMA and 
monthly meetings. Memphis Friends Meeting affirms the necessity of this work and connection. 
As SAYMA discerns what it looks like to move forward in financial respects for the work of a 
Released Friend, Memphis Friends Meeting affirms this work and supports the funding of it so 
that Adrian’s work can continue.  
 
Memphis Friends Meeting.  
 


